

# Newsletter 6/2020 June 2020

### **NEWSLETTER EDITOR - Jim Cooke**

Great News! Work on the Courts resurfacing is now well under way & subject to weather conditions should be completed by the end of July.

We managed to hold a Committee meeting recently & have started to sort a few things out as detailed below.

Hope you are all keeping safe & managing to get a few games going in preparation for our return to Club sessions hopefully in August.

The next Committee meeting will be held on Thursday 2<sup>nd</sup> July at 2-30 p.m.

# **MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS**

More great news! At the Committee meeting in June it was decided that due to the loss of four months of playing time and the healthy financial state of the Club, ALL EXISTING MEMBERS will be offered renewed membership for the rest of the 2020-2021 season at NO CHARGE.

NEW Members will be accepted from August 1<sup>st</sup> & will be charged £50 for Adults, Juniors & Students £15, & Minis £7.50. There will be NO DD options or reductions for joining midseason.

You will shortly get an e-mail asking you to confirm your renewal.

As soon as play recommences you will be issued with your new shoe tag & a new 'Name Sticker' will be added to the Members Board.

#### A.G.M.

In anticipation of further easing of 'lockdown' restrictions we have decided to set the date of the A.G.M. as Monday 3rd August in the KGV building (hopefully in the bigger room!).

A Nomination form will be sent out by e-mail at the end of this month & you are asked to return this with your nominations to Viv Scott (viviennescott11@gmail.com) as soon as possible. You will need to print this so that the relevant parties can sign to signify their agreement.

Any resolutions that you wish to put forward at the A.G.M. must be sent to Viv Scott by Monday JULY 8th at the latest.

Most of the Committee are prepared to stand again with the exception of Ian Lewis who will be moving away from the area, & we really do need someone to take on the role of Secretary.

## **PLAYING**

In addition to the Bournemouth 'Tennis in the Park' (<a href="www.tennisbournemouth.co.uk/tennis-in-the-park/">www.tennisbournemouth.co.uk/tennis-in-the-park/</a>) system mentioned in the May Newsletter, there are now some more options available. Please note that you may need to register on the ClubSpark system for this option.

There are 2 courts at West Moors which are free to use but are on a 'first come – first served' basis. One of the courts is not quite up to standard but can be used for 'warming up' whilst waiting for the other one to be free. You can use our Clubspark booking system for this venue but it will not guarantee that the court will be free when you turn up.

Canford School has courts but charge £7-50 per hour & these have to be booked beforehand..

In Poole you can pay £24 per year to play at Leicester Road, Branksome, or for £40 per year this would also include the courts in Poole Park.